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Dear Parents/Carers,
Welcome to our November/December newsletter. We have thoroughly enjoyed meeting all of our new children and families who have recently started with us and we hope you will be very happy here as part of our Glen family.
 It has been a busy couple of months for us and it is hard to believe that we are now looking forward to one of our favourite months of the year – December! 
Although Christmas will be different for all of us this year, our children will still have access to enjoy high quality, fun-learning experiences with that extra sparkle and magic that Christmas brings to our playrooms. 
We have been continuing to develop early literacy and numeracy skills through our play both indoors and outdoors. We continue to share our learning on our website and closed Twitter page. Please follow us as with Current Covid restrictions, this allows you to have an insight and contribute to your child’s learning in our centre. 
 It was lovely to see the children dressed up for Halloween and take part in our sponsored pumpkin hunt which thanks to everyone and our community was a huge success. We raised a tremendous £887, thank you for your overwhelming generosity. This money will buy sensory resources, party treats, and Christmas presents for every child. 

We will be sending home your child’s learning journal this month. We ask that you QUARANTINE the journal for 72 hours as recommended for Covid safety prior to looking at it with your child. Can you please return the journal within 1 week of receiving as this allows us to quarantine at our end prior to your telephone conversation.  




Parent Consultations
[image: Telephone Clipart Hello - Png Download (#2741688) - PinClipart]Due to current restrictions, our Parent Consultations will take place by telephone. Children’s journals will be issued one week prior to these with their consultation paperwork attached. Please complete the comments box at the bottom as we value your partnership in ensuring we support your child together in their learning journey.    Each keyworker will telephone at an agreed time to discuss your child’s progress in and next steps for learning. Please note, we will try where possible to accommodate preferred times however, the nature of these appointments means that we have very limited flexibility in the appointment time allocated.


Halloween Week
During the last week in October we had a wonderful Halloween week filled with pumpkin hunting, special chocolatey snacks, spooky gloop, scary playdough and fabulous costumes and outfits. We must thank the Coop for the pumpkins, Marks and Spencer’s and Morrison’s for the special treats they donated for us all and of course a huge thank you to all our family’s for the special carved pumpkins and all your keen donations for the pumpkin hunt.













[image: Autumn 2020 diary dates | Hamilton Academy]Dates For the Diary
WB 23rd November- Children’s learning journals and celebration of learning paperwork goes home
WB 7th December - Parent Consultations phone Calls with your child’s keyworker                   
30th of November St Andrews Day Celebration
1st of December Our Christmas trees will arrive
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Festive Fun Week Beginning 14th December
[image: 500+ Christmas Clip Art ideas in 2020 | christmas clipart, clip art,  christmas]We will be stepping into Christmas with a wonderful week of fun and excitement! There will be festive snacks each day, Christmas music all day, festive cheer and song in the garden and Santa will be doing socially distanced parcel drops each day. Throughout this full week the children are invited to dress in any Christmassy clothes you wish for example Christmas jumpers, t-shirts, hair accessories or Christmas costumes. This will all be on twitter and the blog daily.

 18th December our term time children finish  
24th Dec 1.45pm – Family Centre closes to all children there no pm session children to attend 



Corona Virus Information for Early Learning and Childcare Settings 
 Following the First Minister’s recent announcement, you will be aware that East Renfrewshire, alongside neighbouring authorities, entered Level 4 restrictions on Friday 20th November at 6pm.  Whilst this is of course disappointing, hopefully this will be a short term measure that will help reduce cases and restrictions will be eased in the coming weeks. Please read some helpful information from the Scottish Government which applies to our Early Learning and Childcare establishments.
Toys from home to nursery 
· Children should be discouraged from bringing toys from home to the setting.  We recognise that some children may require a transitional object or toy as a comforter and we will fully support your child to transition from home to Glen to feel reassured and comforted. These comforters cannot be shared with other children therefore please place the comforter in your child’s bag where staff can help them access it if necessary. 
Ventilation
· All settings must ensure the opening of doors and windows to increase natural ventilation where it is practical, safe and secure to do so, while maintaining appropriate internal temperatures.
· With increased ventilation, it would be helpful if you could layer your child’s clothing and we will monitor their comfort throughout their session. 
 Wellbeing, nurture and experiences

· It is essential, at this time of transition that ELC continues to be informed by the principles, which underpin high quality provision. While aspects of practice may be delivered differently, staff will still be working to meet the needs of children and their families.
· Children have the right to play and learn, as set out in Article 31(1) of the                                          Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child. At Glen we recognise the right of the child to rest and leisure, to engage in play and recreational activities appropriate to their age and to participate freely in cultural life. 
[image: ]
Face masks
We ask that parents and carers wear face coverings at drop-off and pick-up unless there is a medical reason not to do so. All staff follow the same guidelines. This helps us to continue to operate as safely as we can.



 General Advice 

 If your child displays any of the three main Covid-19 symptoms (new persistent cough, high temperature or fever, change of taste or smell), do not send them to school – everyone in your household should stay at home and you should book your child a test. 
 If anyone in your household develops Covid-19 symptoms the whole household must isolate. This applies even when the individual is awaiting the results of a test or waiting to have a test taken. 
 Wherever a new positive case is detected and Test and Protect is activated for any possible transmission in the school, we will contact all parents and carers at that school or nursery to make them aware. Please be aware, where a pupil or member of staff hasn’t been within the school or nursery during the infectious period, we would not normally share information on a positive case. 
 All close contacts of the person who tested positive will be contacted directly, and asked to self-isolate. Please remember, it is only the close contact who has to self-isolate and not the entire household. If you don’t hear from us, your child is safe to continue attending as normal. 
 If your child has to self-isolate, the school will provide home learning. This will be communicated to you by the school directly. 

Medical Information 
[image: MUR case study: Is this 60 year old using his inhaler too often? |  Chemist+Druggist]It is very important that full details of your child’s medical history are provided when completing enrolment forms. This includes information about any allergies, medication or health needs. Providing this information ensures that staff are as well prepared as possible for any health emergency which may arise. We will seek medical advice and additional training as required. Please speak with office staff if your child requires prescribed medication during nursery hours. You will be asked to complete paperwork and provide medication, as required. Please let staff in the office know as soon as possible if there are any changes, so that we can keep your child safe and healthy.

Please use the links below to access our blog and twitter for pictures and updates.
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/Glen/
https://twitter.com/glen_fc
Extreme Weather 
[image: Spare Clothes in your Child's School Bag - Newsletter Week 4, Term 3, 2020]Please ensure that your child is always dressed appropriately for the weather. The children play outside in all weathers and need their wellingtons every day as our garden can be very muddy. On wet days, please provide a waterproof suit or jacket and trousers. During the colder months, they also need a hat and waterproof gloves or mittens. Due to Coronavirus, the children are unable to share items of clothing, but we do have some items we can lend if your child does not have their own. Parents will be responsible for cleaning and maintaining any items borrowed. Please remember to label all your child's belongings with their name.
 Spare clothes 
 Please remember to provide a bag of spare clothes for your child each day. In addition to little accidents, the children play outside in all weathers and they are likely to get wet, muddy or paint on these when learning and having fun so please be mindful of this when dressing your children for nursery. 

Family First- Work with families living in ERC and have children aged 0-11years
[image: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/public/Glenwood/uploads/sites/86/2020/11/22212125/Screen-Shot-2020-11-22-at-21.20.52.png]
The Family First Team offer a free, confidential service to support with any worries you might have. They can help you find the right people when you don’t know who to ask for help.  The highly skilled team will try to stop any issues you bring to them from getting worse and help you find the right support.
Contact the team at familyfirst@eastrenfrewshire.go.uk we look forward to hearing from you.

For daily updates from a range of national and local organisations on themes of parenting, family wellbeing, ASN, money advice and rights, health and safety and education and learning
Website – https://www.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk/family-services


Health and Wellbeing

Head Lice 
[image: ]This is traditionally the time of year when we start to have instances of head lice. It is a good idea to check your child’s head regularly and if you spot head lice then immediate treatment is required. The following link has good information https://www.nhsinform.scot/illnesses-and-conditions/skin-hair-and-nails/head-lice-and-nits 

Child Flu Vaccination 
[image: ]The flu programme is more important than ever this year, to help protect the most vulnerable and, at the same time, support the NHS. 
Vaccination of children aged 2-5(and not yet at school) opened on 1st October. There is more information at https://www.nhsinform.scot/healthy-living/immunisation/vaccines/child-flu-vaccine#children-aged-2-5-years-old 

Diarrhoea and Vomiting 
Diarrhoea and vomiting can spread easily. Please keep your child off for 48 hours from the last time they were sick or had diarrhoea and please make sure they are drinking plenty of fluids. There is more information at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/ 


Healthier Minds 
[image: ]If you are thinking about or interested in your child’s mental health, Healthier Minds, a guide for parents and carers brings together information and practical advice that you may find helpful when supporting your child with life’s challenges. It has been produced by East Renfrewshire’s Educational Psychologists and you can find out more at https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/public/healthierminds/uploads/sites/18270/2020/02/14102607/Healthier-Minds-parents-FINAL.pdf





The best gifts in the world are not the material objects bought from the shops, but the memories we make with the people we care for”.
Amanada Borgarshinov















With this year being a particularly tough year for all of us. We would like to say a huge thank you for your patience and understanding of our new way of working. We know that sometimes you like to show your appreciation through small gifts for our staff; however, we are thankful to be able to be here and have the pleasure of caring for your child. . A gesture through an email, card or text means just as much as we take delight in hearing from you. 
The best present we can ask for is your child’s presence with us.
We are so grateful that we are all back together as our Glen Family and we all look forward to spending time over Christmas with our loved ones.  

Parent Consultations- Due to current restrictions, our Parent Consultations will take
[image: ]place by telephone. Children’s journals will St.Andrews Day -   Monday 30th November 
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